
 

 

 
 

BOS FACILITIES & PUBLIC SAFETY SUBCOMMITTEE 
TUESDAY, MAY 5, 2020 

3:00 P.M. - VIRTUAL 
SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES 

 

The May 5, 2020 Board of Selectmen Facilities & Public Safety Subcommittee meeting was called to 
order at 3:04 PM. 
 
ROLL CALL 

MEMBERS PRESENT: First Selectman Sandra Pierog, Selectman Michael Eremita, and 
Selectman Robert DePietro. 
OTHERS PRESENT: Member of the Public Tim Sadler and Administrator Joshua Steele 
Kelly. 
 

AGENDA ITEM 2 – Consideration of and possible action on Bolton virtual net metering projects. 
DISCUSSION: Resident Tim Sadler presented to the Subcommittee about the possibility of 
the Town of Bolton purchasing electricity, through virtual net metering, from a solar farm that 
he plans to build. Sadler reported that such a contract between his solar farm and the Town 
could save the town upwards of $700,000 over the next twenty years. He further explained how 
the savings are realized and underscored the fact that, at this point in time, he only needs a non-
binding letter of intent from the town in order to proceed with his process. The Board members 
asked several clarifying questions of Sadler, and Sadler agreed to send the Administrator a 
sample letter of intent for the Board to consider and potentially act upon at a later date. 
 

The meeting adjourned at 3:30 PM. 
 
 Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 Joshua Steele Kelly, Administrator 


